
 
 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

Newsletter for 22 July 2018 
 

Welcome to church today. We hope and pray that you will enjoy your time here and that 

you may encounter the presence of the living God.  If you are a visitor then the following 

information may be helpful. 

 

• We have a loop system, if appropriate switch hearing aids to “T”. 

• We have large print copies of most worship material – please ask. 

• Gluten free wafers are available – please request before the service begins. 

• Whatever your tradition, you are welcome to share in Holy Communion. 

• Toilet facilities are available including baby changing and disabled facilities. 

• We hope you will join us for refreshments after the service. 

Please take this sheet home with you! 

 

Sunday 22 July Trinity 8 

Wilsden 9.30 am Morning Worship 2 Corinthians 5:14-17 John 20:1-2,11-18 

Wilsden 11.00 am  Café Church with Holy Communion 

Harden 11.15 am Morning Worship  2 Corinthians 5:14-17 John 20:1-2,11-18 

 

Next Sunday’s Services  - Trinity 9 

Wilsden 9.30 am Holy Communion 

Wilsden 11.00 am Café Church 

Harden 11.15 am Holy Communion 

 

 

 

Parishes of Harden and Wilsden 
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This week’s diary 

Wed 10.45 am Home Communion at Laurel Bank 

Wed 2.30 pm Prayer and Cake at St. Saviour’s 

Wed 7.00 pm 
7.00 pm CPR training in St. Matthew’s Family Room with 

Dr. Anne Raine 

Fri 2.00-4.00pm Craft and Chat at St. Matthew’s 

 

John Hansen Astrid, Phil, Lynda and Chris want to thank everyone for the wonderful 

support we have had throughout John’s illness, for all the visits and messages and for 

all that everyone did on Thursday to leave us with the best possible memories of John’s 

funeral. 

 

Bible Course There will be an opportunity in September to attend an 8 week Bible 

Course. The posters are going up in the churches now. Initially we are offering 

Thursday evenings, starting on 13th September and Saturday mornings with a creche 

starting Saturday 8th September. If a lot of people are interested then there is a 

possibility that we could offer another session at a different time. Please would people 

who are interested sign up on the notice board, to attend either the Thursday evenings 

or the Saturday mornings or in the section for 'would be interested at a different time'. 

 

You Are Invited to a Churches Together Picnic Day at the Riverside near the 

Cavendish Pavilion, Bolton Abbey on Saturday 11th August from 10am until 4pm. All are 

welcome. Bring your own tables, chairs and picnic. 

 

CPR training Don’t forget Anne Raine’s training at St. Matthew’s on 

Wednesday 25th July and Wednesday 8th August at 7pm. You might save a life! 

 

St. Saviour’s Flowers kindly donated today by Doreen Baxter to remember Geoff’s 

birthday 

 

St. Matthew’s Family Room: to discuss booking the Family Room please ring 

07788848830 
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Dates for your diary 

Sun 5th Aug Curry Night at the Cardamon; names to Helen by the 29th July. 

Wed 8th Aug 7.00 pm CPR training in St. Matthew’s Family Room with Dr. Anne Raine 

Sat 11th Aug Churches Together Picnic Day at Bolton Abbey 

Sun 16th Sept Benefice Harvest Supper at St. John’s at 6pm 

Fri 30th Nov LB Brass Band concert at St. John’s 

 

 

Newsletters over the Summer, please note that we will be producing fortnightly 

newsletters during August. 

There will be a newsletter as usual next week – 29th July (deadline Weds 25th) 

There will then be one for: 12 August  (deadline Wed 8th) 

     26 August  (deadline Wed 22nd) 

     9 September (deadline Wed 5th) 

 

 

Jamie’s Ministry of Food closed its central Bradford operation in January after it fell 

victim to council budget cuts. Over the previous eight years it had taught thousands of 

people to cook healthy, nutritious meals from scratch using fresh produce from local 

markets. Fortunately, the project has been rescued by Inn Churches, the Bradford 

charity which helps those who are homeless or vulnerably housed, and through its 

Storehouse project, collects, stores and distributes surplus food to people in need. 

Julie Thompson, the CEO of Inn Churches, said, “Many of the groups and communities 

we work with have identified food poverty as a key issue and working with the Ministry 

of Food will enable us to help and support individuals to feed themselves well no matter 

what their budget – with all the health and social benefits that brings.” 

The Ministry of Food and Inn Churches teams will work together to offer eight-week 

cooking courses, master classes, school lessons and community events at the 

Storehouse café in Caledonia Street on the edge of the city centre. 

Google “Cooking at the Storehouse” for more information. 
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Prayer chains at St. Matthew’s and St. Saviour’s.  

St. Matthew’s: phone Margaret Harrison 272305. (Reserve is Dorothy 01274 497898) 

St. Saviour’s:  phone June Thompson   273787.   (Reserve is Hazel 274234) 

 

Please keep in prayer Beatrice Waddington, Alice Griffiths and all those who are no 

longer able to join us at our services. 

 

Please pray for Astrid, Phil, Lynda and all the family and friends of John Hansen who 

died on 10 July and whose funeral was at St. Matthew's last Thursday. 

 

Please pray for the family and friends of Duncan Poynter who died on 28 June and 

whose funeral was at St. Saviour's on 10th July. 

 

Please continue to pray for Bob and Suzanne. 

 

Also please continue to pray for Chris Mitchell. 
 
Prayers for the week beginning Sunday 22nd July 

Because of print deadlines this prayer diary cannot respond quickly to breaking news. In addition to 

the suggested topics, please keep in prayer national and international events as you learn of them. 

Sun 22-Jul Pray that the right person will be called to the position of Team Rector 

Mon 23-Jul 
Pray for all who work at the Medical Centres in Wilsden and 
Cullingworth 

Tue 24-Jul 
Pray for community and district nurses who care for the ill and 
housebound in our villages. 

Wed 25-Jul Pray for the work of the Children’s Society in Bradford and Keighley 

Thu 26-Jul 
Pray for the work of the Leprosy Mission, particularly their educational 
work to end discrimination against leprosy sufferers. 

Fri 27-Jul Pray for our country and for those who plan and negotiate its future. 

Sat 28-Jul 
Pray for those on holiday, for safe travel and a happy and refreshing 
break. 

 
Please give contributions for the next newsletter to Pauline - Tel: 01535 273814        
Email: pstern155@gmail.com (and copy to David Haigh: david@haigh.demon.co.uk   
and Helen Ludkin)   Copy Deadline: 12.00h on the WEDNESDAY before publication 
 

Website and email  St. Matthew’s: St. Saviour’s:   

addresses www.stmatthewswilsden.org.uk  www.stsavioursharden.org.uk  

Parish Administrator pahardenwilsden@gmail.com pahardenwilsden@gmail.com 

 

mailto:pstern155@gmail.com
http://www.stmatthewswilsden.org.uk/
http://www.stsavioursharden.org.uk/
http://gmail.com/
http://gmail.com/

